[bookmark: _GoBack]Rose Free Library Board of Trustees
Monday, February 14, 2022

Call to Order: 6:05
Present: J. Sutton, L. Navratil, L. Peck D. Wiltsie, C. Yager, C. Plucinik
Secretary’s Report:   Cherie made a motion to accept the report, and Lori seconded.  Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Laurie made a motion to approve our treasurer’s report and Cherie seconded.  Motion approved.  
Librarian’s Report:  We received $131.67 from the Friends and Foundation of Public Libraries grant – not as much as we had expected. This is what we needed the savings account at LNB for. Rosa Fox brought in Wayne County Bicentennial Activity books. Fourth graders will get them at school. We can hand them out here, especially for homeschoolers. 1 Book OWWL Kids – PLS is trying to get kids to read a book – 1 for the system and 25 to hand out. It comes with a kit for making a worry doll. This will be done in the spring. We received a check from Xerox for Rick Perez volunteering at the library.  Rick and Deanna decided on a smart tv for upstairs – Jennifer can get it from Walmart and then get reimbursed. The Annual Report is due February 28th – Lori has been working on it, and Deanna will be also in the very near future. The library taxes will also be due soon – March 15? -and they go off of the Annual Report. Jolynn McNabb is the new substitute aide and is doing Ali’s schedule.  Ali is out until the end of May. Deanna has been training Jolynn over the last week.  So far, she doesn’t have a code to get in to the library, and Deanna is trying to see who can deal with the alarm company. Summer Reading – aiming for Mondays. The theme this year is Ocean of Possibilities. The program will probably run four weeks, over the end of July and beginning of August. Deanna brought up the possibility of a fall festival, with perhaps food trucks, vendors and maybe a chicken bbq. Cougar Parents are going to meet here at the library Friday at 4:30 – Deanna will work on the Annual Report while they are here. Tiny Art Show – some pieces are coming in. 
Committee Reports: The Construction Committee will plan a meeting to discuss our plan and applying for aid.
Old Business: 
-2023 Wayne County Bicentennial – We are still planning on working with the Community Building. 
-Savings Account. – Lori now has all of the paperwork, and will get this done!
-List of board members and terms – Laurie will bring what she has to the March meeting. 
New Business:
-Update on new clerk – covered in the Librarian’s Report
-School Budget – a motion was made to ask for an increase of $#10,000 for a total of $76,100. It was approved unanimously. Laurie will send the budget resolution request to the District Office. 
Next Meeting:  –   Monday, March 14
Adjournment: 6:49	
Respectfully Submitted by Laurie Navratil, Rose Free Library Secretary
